

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 7th April 2018
At 7.30pm

Those Present

Tina Wyatt - Chairman

Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman

Louise Brotherton - Treasurer

Richard Shillaker

Richard Powell

Hugh Wood

Councillor Pat Smith

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Apologies Glenn Allgood, Richard Martin, Dawn Williamson & Councillor Richard Meredith

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding

Bank mandate forms to be completed – Louise has completed her part of the form as treasurer. With the view that Tina is proposing to resign at the AGM it was felt that we should put off submitting the form to the bank until after the AGM, as the detail will be changing. Linda will also investigate setting up online banking.

Posts on Village Green –Glenda will contact Ferriby Fencing for a quote. We need 3 new posts.

Village Wall Finials – Richard Powell is dealing with this, he was hoping to have a site meeting, but this had to be cancelled due to bad weather.

Notice Board for Cave Road – ERYC has agreed we can site the new board near the post box on Cave Road. They have sent an indemnity form for us to complete and return; Tina signed the form. They have requested we use someone off their approved list of contractors to install the board. We will need someone to make the board unless this is something we can purchase readymade on line. We need to decide what size the board should be. Hugh suggested that South Cave have a good size board and will take some measurements when passing.

Dale Road Pavements – This will be discussed at the Village Task Force walkabout.

Phone Box spruce up – Richard Powell has volunteered to paint the box, if this has not been done by the next meeting we will make alternative arrangements.

Painting traffic island – ERYC have confirmed this will be done, but it could take up to 3 months before it is done.

Village Task Force: Richard Powell and Hugh have agreed to attend the walkabout with Jim McGivern on Friday 13th April. The jobs we need to identify are:

Dale Road Pavements and grass on the pavement.

Collapsing wall on Dale Road.

All footpaths and loose stones.

Moss on pavement from Wandalls View to Spout Hill – passed Holly Cottage.

Stop spraying around all the posts at the pond and green.

Culvert at Village Hall

Drain at the War Memorial.

Road drains and grips around the village.

Pavements at Stockbridge road roundabout.

Pavement along Cave Road.

Bushes sticking out onto Dale Road – Richard Shillaker has reported this to ERYC.

Rats – We note that Mr & Mrs Levison appear to have stopped leaving out grain by the pond.

Boot Scrapers – Tina has the 2 boot scrapers. One will be placed on Spout Hill at the entrance to the footpath through the wood and the other at the bottom of Church Grass. They will need to be cemented in and then painted. Richard Powell is hoping to have this done by the end of April. It was also agreed to order a third boot scraper. Richard Shillaker will order this.

Pond works – Richard Shillaker is going to put more barley straw in the pond.

Brambles Brantingham Road - Georgie has been asked to cut these backs for us.

Defibrillator - check battery /electrical supply – Louise has checked the battery and Linda will contact the people who supplied the unit to report the faulty connection.

Item 3 Finance

No items to report

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

No items to report

Item 5 Planning Permission

No items to report

Item 6 Correspondence

Countryside Voice – Taken by Richard Shillaker

Item 7 Account for payment

Autela Payroll Ltd - Invoice paid in the sum of £28.79

Cheque paid to Linda on 25.03.18 in the sum of £243.75 for Jan to March salary. Linda will pay the PAYE & NI to HMRC.

ERYC – Commercial Waste - Invoice paid in the sum of £196.95

Item 8 any other business

Dog fouling – We believe that a resident is letting out their dog onto the street which could be the cause of the fouling. We will put a polite note through all resident's doors asking dog owners to clean up any mess. Tina to produce note. If this has no affect we will have to consider contact the person we believe, whose dog is causing the mess.

Keepers House – We note there is a lot of work going on at the cottage, but we don't believe anyone is living there. We will contact the planning enforcement officer to have a look.

We note that mountain bikers are using the woods in the Dale near the old pit. Tina has contacted the Forestry Commission regarding felling of trees by the bikers. Forestry Commission suggested marking our concerned areas on a map.

Date of next meeting Monday 21st May 2018 AGM

Monday 2nd July 2018

Monday 3rd September 2018

Monday 15th October 2018

Monday 3rd December 2018